

Room I2IO Department of State Washington, D.C. 20520 telephone 632-3029 or 632-2696

April 30, 1971

Dr. Lincoln P. Bloomfield MIT Center for International Studies 30 Wadsworth Street Cambridge, Massachusetts 02139

Dear Linc:

Now that the work of the President's Commission for the Observance of the Twenty-fifth Anniversary of the United Nations is finished I wish to thank you most sincerely. Your contributions were of great value. All my best thanks go to you for all that you gave of time, knowledge and good judgment. It was an honor for me to be associated with you.

With kind regards,

Cordially yours,

Henry Cabot Lodge

Chairman